TOWN OF HUMBOLDT NEWSLETTER

March 1, 2022

Recycle Center Updates

We continue to encourage all residents to recycle, as through our program with Brown County, we have received over the last few months from \$49- \$69/ton for our single stream recyclables! This offsets our costs by 50-100%, that we pay to Brown County Port & Resource Recovery.

Reminder that our hours of operation are from 9 am-1 pm on Saturdays and 4-8 pm on Wednesdays.



General Election April 5, 2022

Reminder: if you are new to the Town and need to register on election day, please bring a photo ID and document of proof of residency. As always, everyone must bring a photo ID with them to vote. Anyone needing to vote absentee, please contact the Clerk for an appointment. Also, as of February 16, I cannot use the ballot drop box for absentee ballots until further notice, so you will need to either hand deliver the ballots to me or mail them via USPS. (920-863-3370)

New Franken Fire and Rescue Updates!

The Friends of New Franken Fire Department is a non-profit organization; supporting the volunteer fire fighters. The growth, support and needs of the Fire Department are met by businesses and members of the community through donations and various fund-raising events. Unbudgeted and unexpected expenses are incurred throughout the year and from the generous donations we can accomplish these needs.

Most recently, during routine maintenance of the department's rescue boat it was noticed that the tubes were not maintaining air supply due to sunlight deterioration. With summer fast approaching, the boat will be greatly needed to protect the visitors and members of this community. We are seeking donations to offset the cost of the repair versus purchase of a new boat. Check our Facebook page for dates! When you donate to the Friends of NFFD, you will be donating to a 501.c.3 nonprofit organization that is tax deductible and will directly benefit NFFD. Any donation over \$250.00 will receive a tax deduction letter. A self-addressed stamped envelope is enclosed.

Sincerely,

Members of Friends of New Franken Fire Department Inc.

Friends of New Franken Fire Department

P.O. Box 79

New Franken, WI 54229

New Franken Fire had 40 calls this last quarter. First responders for all 3 townships had 108 calls last quarter.

As the winter recedes and spring approaches, we may still get snow. We once again have to remind everyone – NO pushing snow across the road and leaving a berm or pile on the road edge. This is a hazard to the snow plow drivers and other safety vehicles as well as regular vehicles. If we need to address this issue, you may be receiving a citation if a repeat offender!

The New Franken Fire Department annual Smelt Fry will be held again this year at the New Franken Sportsman's Club on May 6 & 7, 2022. See the Friends of New Franken Fire Department facebook page for more info.
The 2022 Sugarbush/Humboldt Rummage Sale will take place April 8th and 9th. If you are interested in participating please contact adax77@gmail.com or lzingler01@gmail.com by March 10th.
^^^^^
DELINQUENT PROPERTY TAXES! For those of you who have not paid your property taxes yet this year, you are now delinquent and need to contact the Brown County Treasurer's office to make those payments. Mail the payment to Brown



REMINDER: PLEASE CONTACT JEANNE CONARD, TREASURER TO OBTAIN YOUR DOG LICENSES. YOU WILL NEED A COPY OF VACCINATION OF RABIES CERTIFICATE AS WELL AS YOUR PHONE NUMBER. JEANNE'S NUMBER IS 920-854-5459.

County Treasurer at P.O. Box 23600, Green Bay WI, 54305-3600

The Town of Humboldt is going to look into adding playground equipment to our Community Center. Anyone with any ideas on obtaining, constructing or financing this equipment, please contact Judy (920-863-3370) or Jeanne (920-845-5459). Donations would be accepted and appreciated.